From: Greenwood, Brian

To: Immingham Eastern Ro-Ro Terminal

Cc: Hewitson, Annette

Subject: IERRT - SoCG request - EA reply TRO30007
Date: 01 November 2023 14:31:50

Attachments: _

Dear Lily,

Further to the ExA’s request for copies of all SoCG’s in relation to the above project, | write on
behalf of the Applicant, in relation the email below from the Environment Agency (EA).

If it is of assistance, the ExA will appreciate that my client, as the owner and and operator of the
Port of Immingham, is of necessity, in close and regular contact with the EA in that in many
areas, the two bodies having shared and overlapping responsibilities and obligations.

As a consequence, discussions with the EA with regard to this project were set in train many
months ago and my client’s regular liaison with the EA will continue regardless of this particular
project.

Bearing in mind that all outstanding matters have been agreed, | trust the ExA will agree that a
SoCG with the EA is not required.

| have copied this email to Annette Hewitson of the EA for her information.
Best regards,
Brian

Brian Greenwood
Partner | Clyde & Co LLP

pirect Diat: I | Mooi: I

_ The St Botolph Building | 135 Houndsditch | London EC3A 7AR | UK
Main +44 207 876 5000 | Fax +44 207 876 5111 | www.clydeco.com

From: Hewitson, Annette ||| @2nvironment-agency.gov.uk>

Sent: 30 October 2023 17:12
To: imminghameasternroroterminal@planninginspectorate.gov.uk

Cc: TomJeynes<- abports.co.uk>

Subject: [ERRT - SoCG request

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

For the attention of the Case Manager

Dear Sir/Madam,

Thank you for the notification of the Examining Authority’s letter dated 27! October 2023


mailto:ImminghamEasternRoRoTerminal@planninginspectorate.gov.uk
mailto:imminghameasternroroterminal@planninginspectorate.gov.uk

expressing their disappointment at not receiving final/signed Statements of Common Ground
between the Applicant and various Interested Parties. The Examining Authority will note the
reason for the absence of one from the Environment Agency in my Deadline 5 submission [REP5-
045]. Since Deadline 5 we have resolved all the outstanding matters listed in our Principle Areas
of Disagreement statement.

Given this position, which we will be pleased to confirm formally at Deadline 6, alongside the
ongoing flooding situation we are experiencing in Lincolnshire that is taking up the vast majority
of the Environment Agency’s staff resources, we would be grateful if the Examining Authority
would review its request for the need for such a statement. If one is still required we will
endeavour to provide it before the end of the Examination period; however, we are unable to
resource the provision of a comprehensive SoCG at the current time.

We apologise for this but hope the Examining Authority will be understanding of the ongoing
weather situation and the need to focus the Agency’s limited resources on dealing with this
situation.

Kind regards,

Annette Hewitson, MSc, MRTPI | Principal Planning Adviser
Lincolnshire & Northamptonshire Area
Environment Agency | Ceres House, Searby Road, Lincoln LN2 4DW

B - environment-agency.gov.uk

Information in this message may be confidential and may be legally privileged. If you have
received this message by mistake, please notify the sender immediately, delete it and do not
copy it to anyone else. We have checked this email and its attachments for viruses. But you
should still check any attachment before opening it. We may have to make this message and any
reply to it public if asked to under the Freedom of Information Act, Data Protection Act or for
litigation. Email messages and attachments sent to or from any Environment Agency address
may also be accessed by someone other than the sender or recipient, for business purposes.

The information contained in this email may be privileged and/or confidential. If you are not the intended recipient, use
of this information (including disclosure, copying or distribution) may be unlawful, therefore please inform the sender and
delete the message immediately. The views expressed in this email are not necessarily those held by Associated British
Ports who do not accept liability for any action taken in reliance on the contents of this message (other than where the
company has a legal or regulatory obligation to do so) or for the consequences of any computer viruses which may have
been transmitted by this email

All emails sent to or from an Associated British Ports' email account are securely archived and stored by an external
supplier within the European Union.

The information contained in this email may be privileged and/or confidential. If you are not the intended recipient, use
of this information (including disclosure, copying or distribution) may be unlawful, therefore please inform the sender and
delete the message immediately. The views expressed in this email are not necessarily those held by Associated British
Ports who do not accept liability for any action taken in reliance on the contents of this message (other than where the
company has a legal or regulatory obligation to do so) or for the consequences of any computer viruses which may have
been transmitted by this email


https://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/wp-content/ipc/uploads/projects/TR030007/TR030007-000818-Environment%20Agency%20-%20Comments%20on%20any%20submissions%20received%20at%20D4.pdf
https://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/wp-content/ipc/uploads/projects/TR030007/TR030007-000818-Environment%20Agency%20-%20Comments%20on%20any%20submissions%20received%20at%20D4.pdf

All emails sent to or from an Associated British Ports' email account are securely archived and stored by an external
supplier within the European Union.

If our account details change, we will notify these to you by letter, telephone or face-
to-face and never by email.

Clyde & Co’s privacy notice can be found here Privacy notice: Clyde & Co
(clydeco.com)

Please could we request that all correspondence with us is sent electronically where
possible. For matters subject to the jurisdiction of England & Wales and where you have
agreed with the lawyer with the conduct of the case that email service is appropriate,
please use this address service@clydeco.com for service, subject to the restrictions set out
here . Please copy your email to the lawyer with conduct of the case and include our Clyde
& Co reference.

This email is sent for and on behalf of Clyde & Co LLP, a limited liability partnership
registered in England and Wales under number OC326539 and with its registered office at
The St Botolph Building, 138 Houndsditch, London, EC3A 7AR, United Kingdom (Tel:
+44 20 7876 5000. Fax: +44 20 7876 5111). Clyde & Co LLP is authorised and regulated
by the Solicitors Regulation Authority under number 460690 and uses the word "partner"
to refer to a member of the LLP, or an employee or consultant with equivalent standing
and qualifications. A list of members is available at: www.clydeco.com.

This email and any attachments are confidential and may also be privileged. If you have
received this message in error, please notify the sender immediately, destroy this email and
any attachments, and do not use, copy, store and/or disclose to any person this email and
any attachments.





